

# Parish Presbyterian Church

615-574-1029 / office@parishpres.org

Newsletter for Sunday, August 18th, 2018

### Ladies' Fall Bible Study

Our Ladies' Bible Study will resume on Tuesday, September 3<sup>rd</sup> at Susan Comer's house. Books may be purchased from the bookshelf in the foyer for \$16. Catch up on missed chapters 1-5 and answer reflection questions at the end of the book to be ready to jump in this fall. Contact Karen Grant (karen@parishpres.org) with questions.

Sabbath Supper

Make plans to join us on Sunday, August 25<sup>th</sup> following second service for our Sabbath Supper. This is a great opportunity to enjoy good food and fellowship. Each family should bring a main dish and a side or dessert.

Meals Team Ministry

A tangible way to express the love of Christ to our congregation is to provide meals when families welcome babies, experience emergencies, surgeries, illnesses, or grief. If you are interested in being a part of the Meals Team Ministry, please contact Christi Gould (sevengoulds@icloud.com).

Men and Boys Retreat

Sign-ups begin today for the third annual Parish Men and Boys Retreat that will be September 6-7 at Camp Widjiwagen. Joel Meerdink will be at the table out front today and next Sunday providing more details and taking registrations.

Women's Ministry Altar Guild

The Altar Guild prepares the house of the Lord for worship according to the church calendar. They provide flowers for worship and change the altar hang. If you garden, have seasonal flowers, or enjoy arranging flowers, please consider being a part of this team. For more information, you may contact Sheila Sharp (smdsharp@bellsouth.net).

#### Bulletin Board

Please check the bulletin boards in the lobby for additional announcements, missionary updates, and community happenings.

#### Calendar

Today—

Worship 8:30 and 11 AM Sunday School: 10 AM

Tuesday—

Men's Bible Study in Spring Hill: 6 AM

Wednesday—

Men's Bible Study at Parish: 6 AM

Nursery Volunteers for Next Week

First Service: Matt or Ginny Morrison, Susan Sadler, and **Need A Volunteer** 

Sunday School: Helen Settles, Sarah Hutton,

and Lela Grace Anderson

Second Service: Wendy Vedders and Kharis

Vedders

#### Emmaus Volunteers

First Service—

8/18—June Kern

8/25—Helen and Jim Soyster

Second Service—

8/18—Helen Soyster

8/25—Lynn Trosdal

#### Linens:

August—June Kern and Maren Milligan



## Sunday School Classes and Teachers Fall 2019

Please see the details below, meet the teachers, and ask what our children are learning.

Preschool Class (Upstairs) Teacher: Ginny Morrison Area of Study: Creation

K – 1<sup>st</sup> Grade Class (Pastor's Suite) Teachers: Thomas and Tracy Rickstrew Area of Study: Numbers

2<sup>nd</sup> – 3<sup>rd</sup> Grade Class (Kitchen Room) Teachers: Bob and Lori Ann Bender Area of Study: 1 Samuel

4<sup>th</sup> – 6<sup>th</sup> Grade Class (Front Lobby) Teachers: Jonathan and Christine Thornton Area of Study: Epistles Part 1

7<sup>th</sup> – 12<sup>th</sup> Grade (Silva Home) Teacher: Mike Mastroberti Area of Study: Old Testament Survey

> Adult Class (Chapel) Teacher: Elders Area of Study: Heaven

Adult Class (Keith Swift's Office)
Teacher: Danny Ketchum
Area of Study: The Westminster Standards

